
97.12.15

COMMERCIAL

WHITMIRE(R)

PT(R) 240 PERMA-DUST

RESIDUAL CRACK & CREVICE SYSTEM 

SYSTEME RESIDUEL POUR LEZARDES ET CREVASSES

FOR USE IN SUPERMARKETS, MOTELS, HOTELS, HOMES, APARTMENTS, 
BUSES, BOATS, SHIPS, TRAINS, TRUCKS, PLANES, UTILITIES, MEAT
PACKING AND FOOD PROCESSING PLANTS, FOOD STORAGE AREAS,
RESTAURANTS AND OTHER FOOD HANDLING ESTABLISHMENTS, WAREHOUSES
AND OTHER COMMERCIAL BUILDINGS.

POUR UTILISATION DANS LES SUPERMARCHES, MOTELS, HOTELS, MAISONS,
APPARTEMENTS, AUTOBUS, BATEAUX, NAVIRES, TRAINS, CAMIONS, AVIONS,
SERVICES, USINES D'EMBALLAGE DE LA VIANDE ET DE TRANSFORMATION
DES ALIMENTS, ZONES D'ENTREPOSAGE DES ALIMENTS, RESTAURANTS ET
AUTRES ETABLISSEMENTS DE MANIPULATION DES ALIMENTS, ENTREPOTS ET
AUTRES EDIFICES COMMERCIAUX.

CAUTION/ATTENTION 

EXPLOSIVE/EXPLOSIF

READ THE LABEL BEFORE USING/LIRE L'ETIQUETTE AVANT L'USAGE

GUARANTEE:

BORIC ACID......................20%

GARANTIE:

ACIDE BORIQUE....................20%

REG.NO./NO.D'ENR. 18488 L.P.A./P.C.P. ACT

NET WEIGHT/POIDS NET: 454 GRAMS

WHITMIRE RESEARCH LABORATORIES, INC.
ST.LOUIS, MO 63122



PT(R)240 PERMA-DUST

DIRECTIONS FOR USE:

Shake well before use until agitator ball rattles.  Before
storing after use, invert container and spray until air comes out
to clear valve and spray nozzle.  SPRAY IN UPRIGHT POSITION ONLY. 
Spray only in areas inaccessible to children and pets.  Do not
use as general space spray.

WHITMIRE PERMA-DUST PT 240 Residual is for use only with yellow
injection tube and for injecting into cracks and crevices and
void spaces where insects may be hiding, living and breeding. 
Place injector tip 2 cm into cracks, crevices, holes and other
small openings where insects may be a problem. Release
approximately 1 second spray per spot.  In serious infestation
place spots approximately 30 cm apart.  In light infestation or
preventative treatment place spots approximately 1 metre apart. 
In long running cracks move the injector tip along the crack
while spraying.  Move at the rate of 30 linear cm per second in
heavy infestation and 1 metre per second in light infestation. 
This powder spray leaves a white residue.  Should misapplication
occur, wipe off visible residue.  See the additional directions
below for effective kill of specified insects.  Avoid pantry
shelves and other areas where food is stored.

CRAWLING INSECTS: Cockroaches.  Spray into hiding places such as
cracks and crevices, moist areas, openings around pipes and
sinks, under refrigerators, behind baseboards, coffee makers,
meter boxes and manholes.  Spray directly on insects in these
locations where possible.  Repeat as necessary.

VOLUMETRIC TREATMENT OF INACCESSIBLE VOIDS: (false ceilings, wall
voids, equipment voids and attics, crawl spaces and manholes
where human contact with treated surfaces will be minimal).

For spray application with Whitmire Crack & Crevice Injection
Equipment.

For exposed stages of Cockroaches.  Calculate void horizontal
surface area and treat at a rate of 3 seconds per square meter. 
Spray by placing injection tip into crack or crevice, hole or
other small opening into void space.  Repeat treatment as
necessary.

APPLICATIONS IN FOOD HANDLING ESTABLISHMENTS - places other than
private residences in which food is held, processed, prepared or
served.



APPLICATION LIMITED TO CRACK AND CREVICE TREATMENT ONLY: Do not
use as general space spray.  Apply in small amounts directly into
cracks and crevices using injection tube in points between
different elements of construction, between equipment and floors,
openings leading to voids and the hollow spaces in walls,
equipment legs and bases where insects hide.  Care should be
taken to avoid depositing the product onto exposed surfaces or
introducing the material into the air.

In food processing plants use only when plant is not in
operation.  Remove or cover all food, food processing equipment,
packaging materials and utensils before application.  After
application wash all surfaces that may contact food and rinse
with potable water before re-use for food processing.

PRECAUTIONS:

May cause eye damage.  Harmful if swallowed, inhaled or absorbed
through skin.  Do not get in eyes or on clothing.  Wear goggles
or safety glasses when applying.  Wash thoroughly with soap and
water after handling and before smoking or eating.  Remove
contaminated clothing and wash before reuse.  Avoid contamination
of food, utensils and food preparation areas.  Spray only in
areas inaccessible to children and pets.  Do not use as general
space spray.

STORAGE AND DISPOSAL

Contents under pressure.  Do not puncture or incinerate
container.  Do not use or store near heat or open flame. 
Exposure to temperatures above 53'C may cause bursting.

Do not spray on plastic, painted or varnished surfaces.  Do not
spray directly into any electronic equipment such as radios,
televisions, computers, motors or into outlets and switches or
any other location where the powdery residue may foul or short
electric contacts and circuits.

Store in a cool area away from heat or open flame.  Do not reuse
empty container.  Wrap container and put in trash collection. 
KEEP OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN.

FIRST AID:

IF SWALLOWED: Induce vomiting and seek medical attention or call
a Poison Control Centre.  Do not induce vomiting if patient is
semi-conscious or convulsing.

IF INHALED: Remove victim to fresh air.  Apply artificial
respiration if indicated.



IF ON SKIN: Remove contaminated clothing and wash affected areas
with soap and water.

IF IN EYES: Flush with plenty of water.  Get medical attention
immediately.

NOTICE TO USER: This control product is to be used only in
accordance with the directions on this label.  It is an offense
under the Pest Control Products Act to use a control product
under unsafe conditions.

NOTICE TO BUYER: Seller's guarantee shall be limited to the terms
set out on the label and subject thereto, the buyer assumes the
risk to persons or property arising from the use or handling of
this product and accepts the product on that condition.

REPRESENTANT CANADIEN:
Wilson Laboratories Inc.

36 Head Street
Dundas, Ontario L9H 3H3

******************************

This label transcript service is offered by the Pest Management
Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching for label
information.  This service and this information do not replace
the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not provide any
guarantee or assurance that the information obtained through this
service is accurate, current or correct, and is therefore not
liable for any loss resulting, directly or indirectly, from
reliance upon this service.
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